
HAPPY NATIONAL 
VOLUNTEER MONTH! 
I can’t believe that 
the first quarter of 
the year has come 
and gone already! 
Thank you all for 
getting 2025 off on 

the right foot. Now, it’s time to celebrate 
YOU! Our Volunteer Recognition 
Breakfast Banquet is on April 10, from 
9:30 to 11:30 a.m.! The brunch is taking 
place in the Skokomish/Washington 
conference rooms at the hospital, 
which are located downstairs next to 
the cafeteria. I look forward to sharing 
with you all the amazing reports I have 
from 2024, celebrating the amount of 
work you’ve done for us, and spending 
time with you amazing volunteers. If 
you are unable to make the Volunteer 
Appreciation Event, we will find a way to 
get you your gift!

The construction has officially begun 
at Mason Health’s main campus! There 
are updates below for some more 
information on the changes happening. 
Our cafeteria closed on April 1st to 

the public. Volunteers will be able to 
purchase grab-and-go hot and cold 
food service, along with entrée meals 
and beverages using a credit card only. 
All construction, while it may be loud 
or annoying at times, is to grow our 
hospital to make us more capable of 
caring for our community. Thank you all 
for your patience during the changing 
times, and we will keep you as up to 
date as possible! 

Mason Health Week is May 12 – 16, 
during National Hospital Week. There 
will be more details to come, but it’s a 
whole week of celebrating the Mason 
Health Workforce – which includes you! 
Join us for our annual BBQ appreciation 
on Wednesday, May 14, and be on 
the lookout for the delivery of your 
appreciation gift and other special 
events happening that week.

The Quality Care Open Annual Golf 
Tournament is on Friday, July 11! We 
will need volunteers to help with setting 
up, tearing down, and other various 
activities throughout the day. Please 
read below for more details as well.

Online Training is here! We need to 
get everyone trained by June 1st! 
I will be sending individual emails to 
everyone about how to log in to the 
online training, what your ID number 
is, and I am able to reset passwords. If 
you do not have access to a computer, 
please contact me and let me know so 
we can get you in to do the training. 

VOLUNTEER NEWSLETTER  1 

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTORS:
Kim Lutey, Volunteer Program Specialist

Arla Shephard Bull, Marketing Coordinator

Tatiana Murillo Bandera 
April 12

Anneliese Thomas 
April 13

Kim Lutey

Hello Volunteers!

Contact Kim
Kim Lutey, Volunteer Program Specialist 
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(360) 427-3621
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Scan the QR code 
to learn more about 

the closure.
Questions? Contact Michelle Warner at 

mwarner@masongeneral.com for any questions.

Volunteer Workforce Culinary
& Nutrition Services Update

Mason Health’s Cafeteria (Bistro) will be closed to the public, starting April 1, to 
accommodate for a construction remodel. The cafeteria will re-open with a new layout. 

Rebranding and new artwork reveal coming later in spring 2025.

INTERNAL 
COMMUNITY 
NOTICE
As of March 19, 2025

CLOSURE BEGINS FOR
TUESDAY, APRIL 1, 2025:

Food Access:
• Culinary & Nutrition Service  will be closed to the public.
• Inpatient dining services will remain open.
• Volunteer workforce are encouraged to bring alternate 

meal options, such as a lunch from home.
• A new CNS Grab & Go Market will be open from

7:30 a.m. to 7 p.m. near the Lower Level Clinic 
Breakroom (see page 2).

• Credit card payments will be accepted. No cash 
payments will be accepted.

• The Foundation Auxiliary Gift Shop will have food for 
purchase.

• Vending machines will have food for purchase. See areas 
highlighted in green.

Thank you for your patience during this transition.
Public Hospital No.1 of Mason County, Washington, d.b.a Mason Health complies with applicable Federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex (consistent with the scope of sex discrimination described at 45 CFR § 92.101(a)(2)) 

or sex, including sex characteristics, including intersex traits; pregnancy or related conditions; sexual orientation; and gender identity.  Mason Health does not exclude people or treat them less favorably because of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex. 03/2025
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Volunteers needed — help us 
sort gifts!

We need some volunteers to help with sorting the Mason Health 
Week workforce gift the week of May 5-9! There will be some 
lifting, twisting and bending, so please do not volunteer if you 
might hurt yourself helping out. We prefer to have you healthy 
and happy. If you are interested in helping out, please let me 
know and I will place you on the sign-up sheet. 
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Join us at the 
Quality Care Open!
Mason Health Foundation is planning 
for the 2025 Quality Care Open Golf 
Tournament! This year’s fundraiser 
will take place on 
Friday, July 11, at 
Alderbrook Golf & 
Yacht Club. If you 
are interested in 
volunteering (manning 
booths, helping put 
up signs, handing out 
refreshments, assisting 
vendors in setting 
up at holes), please 
email foundation@
masongeneral.com or 
call 360-427-3623.

Foundation volunteers Kim McElliot, Penny Nielsen, Robbie 
Alberts and Ann Williams help golfers register at the 2024 Golf 
Tournament.

Mason Health volunteers Dick Mineo and Santa Pablano help sort Mason Health Week gifts in 2023.

Interested in changing 
your volunteer routine 
or increasing your 
hours?
If you or a friend/family member are interested in 
any of these programs, please contact Kim Lutey! 

Clinic Concierge Volunteers: 
•	 Individuals must be 16+
•	 Need coverage for mornings on Mondays,  
	 Thursdays and Fridays

ED Concierge Volunteers:
•	 Individuals must be 18+
•	 Afternoon and evening shifts are available all  
	 week, with all day coverage needed Fridays 
	 and Saturdays.

Gift Shop Volunteers: 
•	 Individuals must be 18+
•	 We are looking for those with experience in  
	 any retail or customer service roles. Fridays  
	 and  Mondays are priority coverage.

Chaplain Volunteers: 
•	 Must meet requirements listed in the  
	 Chaplain Volunteer position description  
	 (available on our volunteer website); 18+
•	 3-hour shifts weekly, with rotating on-call  
	 weeks

Office Volunteers:
•	 Individuals must be 16+
•	 Assist the Development office with editing,  
	 marketing, fundraising, program assistance,  
	 event planning and more! 
•	 Office coverage needed 8am – 4:30pm,  
	 priority days are Monday, Tuesdays 
	 and Fridays!



Scan the QR code to learn 
more about the closure.

Questions? Contact Michelle Warner at 
mwarner@masongeneral.com for any questions.

CULINARY & NUTRITION SERVICES
Closure Notice - April 1 to June 30

Mason Health’s Cafeteria (Bistro) will be closed to the public, starting April 1, to accommodate for a 
construction remodel. The cafeteria will re-open with a new layout. Rebranding and new artwork 

reveal coming later in spring 2025.

INTERNAL 
CONSTRUCTION 
NOTICE
As of March 21, 2025

CLOSURE BEGINS FOR TUESDAY, APRIL 1, 2025:
Mason Health Cafeteria (Bistro)

• Culinary & Nutrition Services will be closed to the public.
• Inpatient dining services will remain open.
• Employees will be redirected for meal service to the Mason Clinic Lower Level Breakroom

◦ Grab-and-go hot and cold food service, including entrée meals and beverages, will be available.
◦ This service is not open to the public.
◦ Badge swipe and credit card payment will be accepted beginning 4/1/2025.  Cash payments will 

not be accepted.
• Closure duration: April 1 to June 30

Move Notice Pro-Tips for Mason Clinic Breakroom Employee Food Service:
• Beginning 3/24/25 Breakroom 20-410, located in Clinic/Lower Level, will be unavailable.
• Please remove any personal items that you may be storing in the Clinic/Lower-Level breakroom.
• Please check with your team leader about alternative breakroom options, and personal food item storage.
• There will be limited seating available in the area.
• CNS Grab & Go Market Service Hours: 7:30 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday-Friday

Thank you for your patience during this transition.
Public Hospital No.1 of Mason County, Washington, d.b.a Mason Health complies with applicable Federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex (consistent with the scope of sex discrimination described at 45 CFR § 92.101(a)(2)) 

or sex, including sex characteristics, including intersex traits; pregnancy or related conditions; sexual orientation; and gender identity.  Mason Health does not exclude people or treat them less favorably because of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex. 03/2025
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